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Angelus Letter

7 January 2021

Christmas Season

Saint Raymond of Penafort

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THE WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM
Friday Holy Hour of Healing 7PM
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Simone
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
 
*Masks are required by the diocese, state and city.
 
LAST DAYS OF CHRISTMAS!
 
The Christmas season is quickly winding up. After our celebration of the Feast of the Baptism of the Lord, we will be entering into Ordinary Time. The first weekend, however, will not look very ordinary as we will be celebrating our Patronal Feast Day of Saint Sebastian.

I know it is difficult for those who, for various reasons, cannot be at church to celebrate the Eucharist with us not to mention all of the liturgies, feast days, adoration and concerts! For many it is too great of a health risk and we understand that you are not able to even just stop in to pray. Please know that we are aware that you are with us in spirit and also on-line to celebrate our faith in Jesus Christ. We know that you are there and doing what you are able to stay true to the faith and your parish. How amazing that our live-stream channel, for our Christmas Day Masses had about 2,000 views. Thank you to everyone who shared the miracle and blessing of Jesus Christ’s birth. I am truly blessed to be part of this amazing parish. My appreciation and thanks go to so many of you who heeded my concern about the financial health of your parish and you have sent in supportive letters and encouraging phone calls. Stay strong! The storm is going to last a bit longer, but as Christ said,
“After you have suffered a little while, the God of all grace, who called you to his eternal glory in Christ, will himself restore you and make you strong firm, and steadfast.” 1 Pet. 5:10

In the meantime, in addition to watching Mass online and being true to your prayer life and reading, there are some particular things that you can do at this time. The traditional blessing of a home (or apartment or dorm room) usually takes place during the Christmas season. Go here for more information: https://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/prayers/view.cfm?id=49
Also, get ready to celebrate our patronal feast day. Two years ago, we passed out prayer booklets and holy cards and this month would be a good time to get them out and make some extra prayers to St. Sebastian. We are so fortunate in particular during this pandemic to have St. Sebastian as our patron saint, since he is one of the saints to invoke against such illnesses. If you do not have these materials, there are holy cards available at the St. Sebastian chapel in the church or there is plenty of information online.

 
HISTORY SNIPPETS OF ST. SEBASTIAN HISTORY
I like to keep a tab on the history of the parish so that we are prepared to celebrate any significant events that might be coming up such as the 50th anniversary of the Parish Foundation, which is quickly bearing down on us, or the 100th anniversary of the parish coming up in just 7 years. (It is never too early to start planning.)

90 years ago the Morning Study Club began. In 1941, The Rev. Charles Byrider (second pastor of the parish) was ordained to the priesthood. The convent opened in 1951 and in 1971, Monsignor Zwisler, our founding pastor, died. In 2011, the parish took over the Forest Lodge building for offices and meeting space.

This year will mark the 5th anniversary of the death of the Rev. John McDonough, the 3rd pastor of the parish. I can’t believe it has been that long already. Please say a prayer for the repose of his soul and please keep your parish and all of her people in your prayers. I will continue to keep you in my prayers and will pray that 2021 will be a kinder and more gentle year for all of us. I look forward to the day that we can all gather as one family under the beloved roof of our parish church. Thank you for your continued support of our parish.
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
 
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Christopher Casey, The Caufield Family, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Judy Huber, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Melissa Neman, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Marilyn Spallino.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Blessed Mother Mary, pray for us.

St. Raymond, pray for us.

